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Žbogar on the Eulex mandate debate
Pristina, 25th July 2013
Samuel Žbogar, the Head of the European Union Office and EU Special Representative to Kosovo, followed today's parliamentary debate on the EULEX mandate with great interest.

"The European Union welcomes any democratic debate in the Kosovo Assembly and takes note of today's on EULEX' past achievements and future mandate.
Member states of the EU answered Kosovo's request for assistance and agreed to provide the European Union Rule of Law Mission to help build up and strengthen the rule of law, support a functioning democracy, as well as aid Kosovo along its European processes.
Together, in partnership, we have traversed a long road. Kosovo police are enjoying tangible successes in fighting organised crime; Kosovo customs independently manages the duties owed at crossing points. We are all committed to building an independent judiciary capable of taking up difficult judicial cases, and the overall reduction of queues at Merdare is a testament to the success of IBM. Kosovo is about to start SAA negotiations and we are jointly discussing the visa roadmap.
This progress needs to continue, and the EU continues to discuss the evolution of its support with its Kosovo counterparts. As Kosovo and the EU agreed in the exchange of letters on EULEX that was ratified in the Assembly last September, we need to base our decisions on a joint assessment of the road passed and roads ahead. This is the best way to secure the irreversibility of the EU-Kosovo partnership," said Žbogar.
Contact:
Stojan Pelko, Spokesperson & Press and Public Information Officer, European Union Office / EUSR,

stojan.pelko@ext.eeas.europa.eu, 038 5131 305, 00 386 49 787 928


[image: image1]